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Brief*

House Sub.  for SB 36 would provide for the licensing 
and regulation of abortion clinics by the Kansas Department 
of Health and Environment (KDHE).  Any facility that performs 
any second or  third trimester  abortion,  or  five or more first 
trimester abortions within a month, would have to be licensed. 
KDHE  would  be  required  to  adopt  and  enforce  rules  and 
regulations  and  would  collect  an  initial  fee  of  $500  and 
subsequent  annual  fees  of  $500  from  each  licensee.  The 
Department also would have to establish classes of violations 
and  corresponding  fines  for  those  violations.  Inspections 
would be required twice per year.

Background

SB 36, as passed by the Senate, would have updated 
the  exemptions  from  creditors  provided  for  individual 
retirement accounts or account plans to include plans added 
to the federal Internal Revenue Code since the exemptions 
were  originally  enacted.   The bill  would  have clarified  that 
inherited retirement accounts are also exempt from creditors. 
The  bill  also  would  have  made  technical  amendments  to 
clarify references to the federal Internal Revenue Code.

The House Committee deleted all  provisions in SB 36 
and inserted provisions from HB 2337, as originally amended 
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by the House Committee.  The House Committee also added 
a provision that would require an abortion to be performed by 
a licensed Kansas physician in the state.

Proponents  for  the  bill  (HB  2337)  included 
Representative Lance Kinzer and representatives of Kansans 
for  Life  and  the  Kansas  Catholic  Conference.   Two  other 
individuals also supported the bill.   Opponents included Dr. 
Herbert  Hodes  and  representatives  of  Trust  Women  and 
Planned Parenthood of Kansas and Mid-Missouri.

A revised fiscal  note for HB 2337, as introduced, was 
submitted  by  the  Director  of  the  Budget.   The  Director 
disagreed with KDHE’s assessment of the fiscal effect of HB 
2337, and estimated a fiscal effect of $67,165 and 1.00 FTE 
position. The Director did not assume that 52 hospitals would 
need to be licensed, and assumed instead that three facilities 
would need to be licensed.  There are currently three clinics 
in Kansas that perform abortions.  Besides the three clinics, 
abortion procedures are performed in the extreme instance of 
saving  a  woman’s  life  at  a  small  number  of  ambulatory 
surgical centers or hospitals.  However, it is not likely that any 
of those facilities would perform five or more abortions per 
month.   For  that  reason,  the  number  of  surveyor  FTE 
positions needed should be reduced from 11.00 to zero.  The 
Public  Service  Administrator  I  FTE  position  could  handle 
survey  responsibilities,  and  other  duties  required  to 
implement the bill.
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